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While most people spend their January working on a new 

diet, abstaining from alcohol or getting more exercise at the 

gym, we quilters have been productively attending events, 

learning new
skills and creating quilts to share. 

Good for us…. Pat yourself on the back!

The January board authorized me to head a small committee 

to develop a multi- year strategic plan. Our committee 
members include me, Jo Vroman, Chris Winger, Ginny Pence 

and Janice

Faulstich. 

 We had our first meeting and did a lot of 
brainstorming and dreaming of possibilities.  We also 

acknowledged what works well so we could build on 

it. We will have additional meetings to prioritize and 

time the enhancements and present them to the 

board for approval.



Hi everyone!!  

Helen and I hope everyone who signed up for the 

challenge has begun working on their quilts.  I saw at least 

two challenge quilts being worked on at the retreat.

To clarify:  We have abandoned the "initials" challenge and 

the challenge this year is based on the page you 

selected from the book or magazine you brought to the 

meeting. We're looking forward to seeing all the entries in 

May.

JANUARY – JUNE 2025 

CHALLENGE

Debbie 
Murbach’s 
Challenge
book



FEBRUARY  2025 PROGRAM
Tuesday, September 3, 2024, 6PM
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“LIVING A CREATIVE LIFE”

In this slideshow presentation I will talk about my journey as a quilter, techniques that I 
use and my desire to get other quilters to work out of their comfort zone and to play with 

fabric.  As I say, “Give it a go!” I love to encourage everyone to be inspired and leave 
the lecture eager to “play” with their fabrics and supplies. I will also include details of my 

trip to the International Quilt Festival Dubai.

WORKSHOP -  COLLAGE HOUSE

In this class offering students will be able to start work on a fabric collage of their home 
or favorite house. Starting with an enlarged photo you will learn about fabric choices, 

tips to keep this collage simple and stitching techniques. The workshop will begin with 
making your pattern and techniques for the collage.

JANE HAWORTH

CHRIS – I am so looking forward to our 
next meeting presentation by Jane  
Haworth followed by her workshop the 
next day.  Don’t forget… it doesn’t have 
to be your home, it can be your 
grandmother's home, a historic home 
you admire – anything!!

https://janehaworth.com/

https://janehaworth.com/
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SEASIDE PROGRAMS 2024-2025

CHRIS BERNET IS OUR PROGRAM LEADER 
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THANK YOU MARY ANDERSON!
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BLOCK OF THE MONTH



66

BLOCK OF THE MONTH
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY FEBRUARY BABIES
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BIRTHDAYS/ DOOR PRIZES

The following members 

are celebrating their 

birthday in  FEBRUARY 

2025!

BEVERLY VANDERWALL 2/3

BETH BERTSCH  2/7              

MARY ANN MOGA  2/10

HELEN  HILLMAN  2/15 

JANICE FAULSTICH  2/22

FEBRUARY REFRESHMENTS PROVIDERS:

Please bring a little 

something to share 

for door prizes: 

Candy, cookies, 
flowers, quilty stuff. 

Anything that you 

would love to open 

as a door surprise.

Thank you for volunteering to bring refreshments to the February 
Seaside Meeting.

Please bring enough for 15 to 20 servings. If you are unable to 

attend, please find a substitute to bring refreshments for the 
meeting.

Julie Hasl

Donna Hogle

Janice Faulstich

Andrea Mau

Adele Josepho



SEASIDE QUILT GUILD UFO CLUB

UFO CLUB
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1. Carol Simpson
2. Joyce McCarthy

3. Judy Uyemura

4. Despo Steven’s

5. Julie Hasl

6. Cindy Feagle
7. Phyllis Drewett

8. Lois Heath

9. Jo Vroman

10. Rebecca Johnson

11. Chris Bernet
12. Sally Stovall

13. Debbie Mendelson

14. Deb Lancaster

15. Andrea Mau
16. Karen Zappone

17. Mary Anderson

18. Ginny Pence

19. Barbie Lorenz

20. Linda Duggan
21. Beth Bertsch

22. Patt Seitas

23. Gaye Larson

24. Cynthis Lyons-Dailard

Wow, it's almost February.  Time sure flies 

by fast.  I spent a good chunk of January 

cleaning up my sewing room.  All the 

Christmas stuff is stored away plus I was 

able to store some things in other 

rooms/garage to decrease the clutter.  Since 

I'm not knitting as much right now, all my 

yarns are stored in the attic for now.

 Also, I got my UFO's lined up to work on 

too.  January always seems to be the month 

that I clean up my sewing room.  I think it's 

because in December, all the holiday stuff 

takes over my sewing room.  Forget about 

trying to sew in there! It really feels good to 

have my sewing room back!

  

Congratulations to everyone who finished 

UFO's for the January meeting:  Julie Hasl 

(who won the $20 Rosie's gift certificate), 

Lois Heath, Patt S., Rebecca (2), Barbie, 

Karen Z. (who won granola), Gaye Larson 

(2), Judy U., Cindy F. (3 and won granola), 

Despo, Chris B. (2) and Deb L.  All your 

tickets will be added to June's Mega UFO 

drawing.



SEASIDE QUILT GUILD UFO CLUB

UFO CLUB
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1. Carol Simpson
2. Joyce McCarthy

3. Judy Uyemura

4. Despo Steven’s

5. Julie Hasl

6. Cindy Feagle
7. Phyllis Drewett

8. Lois Heath

9. Jo Vroman

10. Rebecca Johnson

11. Chris Bernet
12. Sally Stovall

13. Debbie Mendelson

14. Deb Lancaster

15. Andrea Mau
16. Karen Zappone

17. Mary Anderson

18. Ginny Pence

19. Barbie Lorenz

20. Linda Duggan
21. Beth Bertsch

22. Patt Seitas

23. Gaye Larson

24. Cynthis Lyons-Dailard

My quilting time is limited since I am a golf 

fanatic and I'm trying to play a lot now while I 

still can!  Anyway, one tip is to always keep a 

project ready to work on by your sewing 

machine.  That way, if you have an hour here 

or there, you can sit down and just start 

sewing.  

Whenever I stop sewing for the day, I try to 

make sure a project is ready to work on for 

the next sewing session and my sewing 

machine is cleaned and lubed.  It's amazing 

what you can get done, just sewing a little 

here and there and it's a whole lot easier if 

your project is ready and sitting by the 

machine!

  

Another tip is to schedule your quilting right 

into your calendar/planner.  I try very hard 

not to schedule anything else on my quilt 

days and you're less likely to schedule 

something when you already have it blocked 

out for quilting.

  

Can't wait to see your completed UFOs at 

the February meeting.  Until then, have fun 

quilting!

Judy & Rebecca

UFO Club Co-Chairs
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PROJECT LINUS 

JANUARY 2025

OCTOBER 2023

PROJECT LINUS

PROJECT LINUS

FEBRUARY 2025

Next Linus workshop is TUESDAY, February 18.  We will meet in 

my home on the third Tuesday of every month from 10:30am 
to  approximately 2pm.  Bring your own lunch.  Please let me know 

if you’d like to be added to my email reminder list.  I’ll be in touch a 

few days prior to each workshop.

I want to let our new members know that Project Linus is the 

focus of Guild’s philanthropy. It doesn’t have to fancy or 
intricate.  You can make just a top with kid related fun fabric or do 

simple quilting on a blankie that has been pin basted by the 

group.  We also need help with the binding or sewing on labels.  All 

contributions are greatly appreciated.  The quilts we make are for 

infants and teens and every age in between.  Some of the 
agencies that receive our quilts are:  Rady Children’s Hospital,  the 

Autism Tree Project, Salvation Army Kids Day Care Program, 

Community Housing Works, and the Angel’s Foster Family 

Network.  Just to tug on your heart strings, the Angel’s Network 

takes in young children, from newborns to 5 years old.  The Police 
and Sheriff Departments refer these children because of neglect or 

abuse.  Please contact me if you’d like to contribute.

~Linda Duggan~
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I hope that you will join Jo for Quilt til You Wilt the second 

Monday of each month. Join us at Tierrasanta Lutheran Church

 

      11240 Clairemont Mesa Blvd, SD, from 10-3pm

 
on the Second Monday of the Month. A fee of $5/person will be 

collected as a donation to the church for the use of the facility. It is 

recommended that participants bring their lunch as no eateries are 

within walking distance of the church. Several options, however, are 

in easy driving range. Ironing boards, iron and
worktables will be provided. 

2025 Dates:

February 10, 2025

March 10, 2025

April 14, 2025

May 12, 2025

June 9, 2025. 

QUILT TIL YOU WILT

Every 2nd Monday
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CHIT CHAT – 

COMFORT CARDS

Chitchat

ChitChat took a little break, but it’s back in February. Look for the 

table right behind check in and sign up to meet a new friend or to 
become better-acquainted with someone you already know. All who 

have participated have enjoyed themselves, so don’t miss out on 

the fun! Whether you take a walk along Mission Bay, grab lunch at a 

taco stand, have tea at our home, visit the Visions Gallery, or 

choose something else, you’ll have a great time and find out that 
you have much more in common than quilting!

Remember-there are no strangers, just friends you 
haven’t met yet!

COMFORT CARDS

Joyce McCarthy will send a 

card to any member who 

needs support.

Please let her know @

Phone: 858-272-4871
Email: jtimeout@san.rr.com

Make sure you sign up at the check-in table at the door 
at our FEBRUARY 2025 meeting!

CARDS WERE SENT TO 

Debra Stevenson
Gayle Larsen
Cindy Feagle
Helen Hillman
Ione Skaar

mailto:jtimeout@san.rr.com


ROAD TO 
CALIFORNIA 

2025 – 
SEASIDE 

QUILTERS 
GUILD



CONGRATS 
RONI FOR 
HAVING 
HER QUILT 
PICKED 
FOR ROAD 
TO CA.
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CCSA and HISTORY

CCSA:

          January is here and that's when the focus for CCSA is on re-

stocking the pantry items.  The holidays are always a time of extra 
requests; however, then comes the new year and those who have 

found themselves in stress and need are hindered in receiving 

benevolence and assistance due to the holiday 

depletions.  Consider a large dose of assistance by scoping out 

those discount areas in the local stores.  Many stores end up with 
overstocks and excess items due to holiday fads and and trends.  In 

addition to the shelf stable items (pasta, canned goods, baby items, 

soups, freeze-dried items, canned meats, and items not requiring 

refrigeration), this year, the cold weather has been here early; 

therefore, socks and cold weather clothing is also helpful and 
needed.  Let's fill up the table at our meeting!  Thank you in 

advance for your contributions and caring.      

 --Stitchingly,  Lois.

History - Remember to sign-up and checkout the Facebook 

page for inspiration and for patterns (FREE) for new 

projects!
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INSTAGRAM          

GIVE AND TAKE

Isn’t it amazing the treasures that can be found on the 

Give and Take Table?

Give and Take Table:-

Thank you to everyone that donated items and to everyone who 

purchased items.

(and thank you for taking your unpurchased items home.)
Phyllis Drewett
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CCSA and HISTORY

History:

Facebook albums have been updated.  To access, just under 

the member circle icons, click on the Media tab.  Just under 

the Title of "Media" will be a ribbon with choices, click on the 
Albums choice, then peruse any of the albums 

posted.  There are almost 100 separate albums for 

inspiration, memories, and enjoyment.

  Facebook also contains FILES where BOM instructions, 

newsletters, and other information can be found.   

  Enjoy the adventure!

Thank you so very much for the donations at the January 

meeting to help restock the pantry shelves of CCSA 

(Community Christian Service Agency) in Clairemont.  This 

has been an extremely cold time for San Diegans, socks, 

blankets, jackets, 'instant' soups and ramen are still in high 

demand.   Thank you once again for your donations and 

generosity.    --Stitchingly,  Lois



https://vmota.org/

https://vmota.org/

https://vmota.org/
https://vmota.org/


Meetings:

This month’s meeting:Tuesday, 

FEB.4, 2025

5:30 PM Social Time

6:00 PM Meeting Starts

Newsletter:

Our newsletter is published monthly by 

Seaside Quilters for our members and San 

Diego area guilds.

The normal cutoff date for submissions to the 

newsletter is the 15th of each month. 

Mail your submissions to Debbie Murbach 

email: debinkodesigns@gmail.com

Members are encouraged to submit 

information about tips; upcoming quilt shows; 

quilt shops visited; special recipes; or reviews 

of new books. Seaside Quilters reserves the 

right to edit articles for space. The 

information presented herein is for the 

education and benefit of our members.

Board Meetings

Guild board meetings will be held on the 

Monday preceding our guild meetings from 

4:30 to 5:30pm on Zoom.

WEBSITE

https://seasidequiltersguild.com/

FACEBOOK:

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-

Quilters/110905575667120

INSTAGRAM:

https://www.instagram.com/seaside_quilters_i

n_san_diego/

We welcome members & guests alike who 

love quilts or enjoy making them.

Our Annual Membership dues are $50.00

Guest Fee is $5.00 per meeting

Seaside Board Members 2024-2025

Elected Officers

President Sue Steven

V.P.                      Jo Vroman

Corresponding Secretary/

Comfort & Joy Joyce McCarthy

Recording Secretary Edie Greenburg

Treasurer/ Budget Chris Winger

 Appointed Officers

2024-2025 Programs Helen Hillman,  Chris 

 Bernet

Historian Lois Heath

Parliamentarian / 

Bylaws Chair                     Linda Duggan, Lois

 Heath, Sue Steven

Committees

FUN RAISER NIGHT Jo Vroman

Block of the Month Mary Anderson

UFO Club  Judy Uyemara, 

 Rebecca Johnson

Door Prizes  Helen Hillman

Give & Take Table Phyllis Drewett

Hospitality  Cynthia Lyons-Dailard

Membership  Helen Hillman, 

  Beth Bertsch

Quilt Challenge Carol Simpson 

Newsletter  Debbie Murbach

Opportunity of the Month Cindy Feagle

Project Linus Linda Duggan

Quilting Sisters Barbie Lorenz

Webmaster  Chris Bernet

  Chris Winger

Other Activities & Charity Projects

CCSA  Lois Heath

Old Town / History Quilting Ginny Pence, Patt 

 Seitas

Retreat Coordinator: Sally Stovall

SCCQG  Chris Bernet,

  Rebecca Johnson

Toy Drive/

Snowman Contact Mary Ann Moga

Visions Museum of Debbie Murbach

Textile Art

https://seasidequiltersguild.com/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-Quilters/110905575667120
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-Quilters/110905575667120
https://www.instagram.com/seaside_quilters_in_san_diego/
https://www.instagram.com/seaside_quilters_in_san_diego/
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